LEE'S SUMMIT

MISSOURI

Date: October 1, 2018

To: Stephen A. Arbo, City Manager
Christal Weber, Assistant City Manager, Operations

Through: Dena Mezger, Director of Public Works @QYY\
From: John Ohrazda, Airport Manager

Sub: Lee’s Summit Municipal Airport October 2018 Staff Report

Taxiway Alpha
As of October 1, 94% of the earthwork has been completed along with 100% of the hangar demo. Over 100% of

the soil stabilization of the taxiway has been completed and 96% of the rock base has been put in place. The
taxiway was opened to traffic on Aug. 28. Currently runway 18/36 is closed and expected to reopen in the middle
of October. The taxiway connector for Alpha-3 is currently under construction. Taxiway connectors for Alpha, 1, 2,
4, 5 and Bravo have been completed. With the project nearing completion, a walk-through of the project is
expected to take place on October 15.

Runway 18-36 Paving Project

Work on the rehabilitation of the Runway End Identifier Lights (REIL) for Runway 36 has been completed.
Commissioning has been delayed again and a date for the flight check of the equipment by the FAA is unknown at
this time. Current plans are still for the FAA to flight check the equipment within a week after the closure of
Runway 18/36. At this time it appears to be early November.

Airport Incidents
No incidents to report.

Airport Inquiries & Noise Complaints
No inquiries to report.

Marketing and Advertising

The annual Ervin Early Learning Center Kids Fly Day event took place at the Airport on Thursday, September 28.
There were approximately 500 youth that participated in this event. Take Flight Inc. helped sponsor the event so
that kids could sit in various airplanes and look at a helicopter, fire trucks, police car and several other types of
aircraft.
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